
Adjudication 

Type

Chapter Policy Violated Sanctions Status

Standards 

Board
Alpha Epsilon Pi

Fraternity & 

Sorority 

Programs Events 

with Alcohol 

Policy

1) All members of the Alpha Epsilon Pi Executive Board must attend the first GAMMA meeting of the Fall 2013 semester. Within two weeks of this 

meeting, the Chapter President, Social Chair, and Vice President of Risk Management must meet with their FSP liaison Jenny Nirh to review best 

practices for event management.

2) Alpha Epsilon Pi must notify UAPD, surrounding neighbors, and the Fraternity & Sorority Programs Office of any events that will include guests (non-

brothers) taking place at the chapter facility at least 4 weeks in advance for the entirety of the 2013-2014 school year.

Ongoing

Standards 

Board

Alpha Sigma Phi Greek 

Community 

Standards

1) The Alpha Sigma Phi Executive Board must meet with Jeremy Zilmer in the Fraternity & Sorority Programs Office to create a risk management plan by 

November 1st, 2012.

2) Alpha Sigma Phi must write a letter of apology which needs to be signed at minimum by all live-in members by November 1st, 2012. The letter should 

be submitted to the Greek Standards Board box and it will be delivered for your chapter.

3) Alpha Sigma Phi must provide the President of Pie Allen Neighborhood Association with 3 contact numbers in case of incident or neighborhood 

complaints regarding the Alpha Sigma Phi facility.

4) Alpha Sigma Phi must arrange by November 1st, 2012, for your chapter’s UAPD liaison to speak to the chapter about alcohol policies and applicable 

laws by December 5th, 2012.

5) The Alpha Sigma Phi President, Standards Chairman, internal Judicial Board, and/or other relevant officers must schedule a meeting with members of 

the Greek Standards Board to work on a plan to strengthen the chapter’s internal judicial process. This meeting must be scheduled by November 1st, 

2012, to be complete and submitted before December 5th, 2012.

6) The Greek Standards Board strongly recommends that Alpha Sigma Phi require future officers to live in the chapter facility during the upcoming 

chapter elections.

7) The Greek Standards Board strongly recommends that Alpha Sigma Phi continue with their plans to organize a neighborhood clean-up day as a sign 

of good faith.

Completed

Standards 

Board
Alpha Sigma Phi

Fraternity & 

Sorority 

Programs Events 

with Alcohol 

Policy, Code of 

Conduct

1) Meet with Jenny Nirh in the FSP Office to create a ten minute presentation about offensive party themes. Use recent examples from other campuses 

to explain why discriminatory themes are not allowed or a positive representation of our Greek community. This presentation, after approval by Jenny 

Nirh, should be presented at the next President’s Forum meeting on April 2nd, 2013 at 4:00pm.

2) This ten minute presentation should also be presented at the first GAMMA meeting of the Fall 2013 semester.

3) Alpha Sigma Phi must register all future GAMMA events three weeks in advance instead of the standard two weeks through the end of the 2013 

year.

Ongoing

Standards 

Board
Beta Theta Pi

Off-Campus 

Events with 

Alcohol Policy

1) As part of your upcoming officer transitions, both the outgoing and incoming President and outgoing and incoming Social Chair must meet with the 

GAMMA Chairs before December 5th, 2012, to go over GAMMA requirements and policies for the following semester.

2) The next weekender that Beta Theta Pi plans to host must be registered 4 weeks in advance instead of the usual 2 week requirement.

3) Rewrite the officer position descriptions to clearly designate whose responsibility it is to oversee other positions and keep those members 

accountable. Please submit a copy of all relevant job descriptions outlining these responsibilities to the Greek Standards Board mailbox by December 

5th, 2012.

Completed



Standards 

Board
Beta Theta Pi

Fraternity & 

Sorority 

Programs Events 

with Alcohol 

Policy

1) Beta Theta Pi must hold and Ethics workshop facilitated by the ATLAS program for all brothers who will hold an elected or appointed position within 

the fraternity during the 2013 school year. This presentation must occur before February 1st, 2012.

2) The President of Beta Theta Pi must write an apology letter to the chapter Alumni Advisor and Jenny Nirh in the FSP Office regarding the falsification 

and forgery of signatures on GAMMA paperwork.

3) This is the first and only warning for Beta Theta Pi regarding falsification of documents. Any future violation will result in total alcohol activities 

suspension for a minimum of one full semester.

4) It is strongly recommended that Beta Theta Pi create a rule stating that the Social Chair must be a designated sober officer at all GAMMA registered 

events.

Completed

Standards 

Board
Beta Theta Pi

Failure to 

complete 

sanctions from 

7F-12 Fall case

1) Beta Theta Pi must hold an Ethics workshop facilitated by the ATLAS program

for all brothers who will hold an elected or appointed position within the fraternity during the 2013 school year. This workshop must be scheduled by 

March 8th, 2013, to be completed before May 1st, 2013. Please cc the Greek Standards Board Chief Justice on all e-mail communication with ATLAS. 

2) The Greek Standards Board strongly recommends that Beta Theta Pi review the officer responsibility descriptions for the Social Chair position to 

better reflect GAMMA policies. Additionally, we strongly advise requiring the Social Chair to be a sober monitor at events.

Completed

Standards 

Board
Delta Tau Delta

Greek 

Community 

Standards

1) Create a “Good Neighbor Agreement Plan” that must be signed and agreed to by each member of the chapter. This contract should include the 

expectations set forth by Amy Mamula, Director of Kinder Care, and also include a provision that limits noise and music in the common area courtyard 

during weekdays before 7pm. Please include a standards policy that outlines the process should a member violate the Good Neighbor Agreement Plan. 

A copy of this agreement should be turned in to the Greek Standards Board mailbox in the FSP Office by January 18th, 2012.

2) The Greek Standards Board strongly recommends posting the Good Neighbor Agreement somewhere visible in the house where all members can 

refer to it, as well as reviewing the agreement at the beginning of each semester.

3) Invite Amy Mamula, Kinder Care Director, to speak at a new member meeting during the first month of pledgeship during the Spring 2013 semester 

so that new members will understand the importance of positive and respectful intergroup relations going forward.

4) Delta Tau Delta will need to ensure that the individual member responsible for damaging the play structure meet with Amy Mamula by December 

14th, 2012, to create a timeline of volunteer responsibilities in order to pay back the damage that he has caused.

5) The Greek Standards Board strongly recommends that Delta Tau Delta find a safer alternative to bleach when cleaning the chapter facility to protect 

the health of both its members and neighbors.

6) The Greek Standards Board also strongly recommends that Delta Tau Delta chapter members volunteer and dedicate a day of service to the Kinder 

Care facility during the Spring 2013 semester as a sign of good faith and a commitment to positive relations moving forward.

Completed

Standards 

Board
Kappa Alpha Order

Fraternity & 

Sorority 

Programs Events 

with Alcohol 

Policy

1) Meet with Johanne Ives in the FSP Office to create a Risk Management Plan that details procedures for weekends where no formal registered event 

is planned. This should include a schedule of responsible sober officers present in the house on each weekend. This plan should be turned in to the 

Greek Standards Board mailbox in the FSP Office by April 5th, 2013 at 5:00pm. Deadline extended until August 2013.

2) Provide all officers with the FSP On-Call contact information and proper procedures for contacting them should serious issues arise outside of regular 

office hours.

3) The Greek Standards Board strongly recommends that your chapter continue to foster its relationship with the surrounding community by reaching 

out to neighbors as needed. This should include providing neighbors with relevant chapter contact information following each new election period.

Ongoing



Standards 

Board

Kappa Kappa 

Gamma

Fraternity & 

Sorority 

Programs Events 

with Alcohol 

Policy

1) Both the current 2012 Executive Board and newly elected 2013 Executive Board, as well as newly appointed Spring Fling, Homecoming, and Family 

Weekend Chairs, must meet together with Jenny Nirh in the FSP Office to review policies specific to co-hosted events before February 1st, 2013, or 

before your chapter’s first registered Gamma event of the Spring semester, whichever date occurs first.

2) Kappa Kappa Gamma must have the Gamma Co-Chairs present a Gamma policy workshop with at least 80% of all members and 100% of newly 

elected officers in attendance. A signed attendance sheet for this presentation must be turned in to the Greek Standards Board mailbox before your 

chapter is allowed to register any event in the Spring semester.

3) The Greek Standards Board also strongly recommends clarifying, revising, and enforcing chapter rules regarding proper protocol for making 

announcements through the chapter listserve, as without appropriate oversight your chapter is at an enormous risk for potential liability.

Completed

Dean of 

Students

Lambda Theta 

Alpha
UA Hazing Policy

A. Complete by: Wednesday, April 10, 2013

Intake Procedure Review for the 2013-14 Academic Year

President will submit to Fraternity and Sorority Programs a timeline and description of the intake schedule for Lambda Theta Alpha for the 2013-14

academic year. In addition to general information about the process and timeline, the description should

include the following:

1) A rationale explaining how each activity will benefit the line sisters in their efforts to join the chapter

and to succeed as UA students

2) An explanation of which events are required for initiation and which are optional, including how the

sisters will communicate to the line sisters which events are required for initiation and which events are

optional

3) A list of which local alumnae and collegiate sisters who will be responsible for the trainings, when

the trainings are to occur and how long each training sessions will last

4) The schedule that the chapter provides should not include any activities in which women will be

asked to sleep on the floor.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

B) University Probation through May 2013.

On-going



Dean of 

Students
Phi Gamma Delta

Code of Conduct: 

Theft & 

Distruction of 

Property, Failure 

to Comply and 

Threat/Endagerin

g/Harm

A. 1. Monetary Sanction from the Organization

Complete by: Monday, April 01, 2013

All organizations found responsible for violating University policy are assessed a non

refundable monetary sanction. The non refundable monetary sanction in the amount of

$250.00 is to be paid by check made out to the University of Arizona and hand delivered to the

Dean of Students Office, Robert L. Nugent, Room 100.

2. Other -Organization

Complete by: Tuesday, April 30, 2013

Your organization is required to host, in consultation with the Fraternity and Sorority Programs

staff, a comprehensive STEP Up! Bystander Intervention program with 100 % documented

attendance of the organization membership with the exception of members who are both

graduating in May 2013 AND not living in the Phi Gamma Delta house.

3. Other -Organization

Complete by: Monday, March 04, 2013

Your organization is required to provide the Dean of Students Office with a Police protocal

noting all actions to be taken by members of the organization in the event of police responding

to the Phi Gamma Delta house.

4. Other -Organization

Complete by: Friday, March 08, 2013

Your organization is required to provide to the Dean of Students Office an outline of the

internal process for accountability of members.

5. University Probation

Complete by: Tuesday, April 30, 2013

The organization is being placed on probation. Probation means that any violation of theA. 1. Monetary Sanction from the Organization

Complete by: Monday, April 01, 2013

All organizations found responsible for violating University policy are assessed a non

refundable monetary sanction. The non refundable monetary sanction in the amount of

$250.00 is to be paid by check made out to the University of Arizona and hand delivered to the

Completed



Standards 

Board
Phi Gamma Delta

Fraternity & 

Sorority 

Programs Events 

with Alcohol 

Policy

1) This sanction letter must be read aloud to fraternity members during a chapter meeting so that the brothers of Phi Gamma Delta begin to grasp the 

severity and risk of hosting un-registered events with alcohol.

2) Phi Gamma Delta must invite Jenny Nirh of the FSP Office and the GAMMA Co-Chairs to speak to your chapter on university alcohol policies before 

May 3rd, 2013. At least 80% of both active and new members must be present. A signed attendance sheet should be turned in to the Greek Standards 

Board mail box when this sanction has been completed.

3) Following the GAMMA presentation, 80% of the chapter must pass an online GAMMA quiz. This must be completed by May 3rd, 2013.

4) The President and Risk Management Chair are required to meet with the IFC Vice President of Risk Management Aaron Whitelock to go over best 

practices and tips for risk management before Phi Gamma Delta will be permitted to host a GAMMA event. Following this meeting, the President, Risk 

Management Chair, and a chapter advisor must meet with Johanne Ives in the FSP Office to review changes made to the risk management policies by 

May 3rd, 2013.

5) The chapter must create a calendar of responsible live-in officers with contact information for each weekend through the end of the Spring 2013 

semester. These officers should be responsible for maintaining order in the house in the event that the President and other Cabinet members are not 

available. This calendar should be placed in the Greek Standards Board mailbox by April 5th, 2013.

6) All Fall 2013 live-in members of the fraternity must be TIPS-trained before Phi Gamma Delta is allowed to register any GAMMA events in the Fall 

2013 semester.

7) If Phi Gamma Delta fraternity is found responsible of another violation of the University of Arizona’s Events with Alcohol Policies during the Spring 

2013 semester, the fraternity will, at the very least, be placed on a suspension of activities involving alcohol.

Ongoing

Standards 

Board

Pi Kappa Alpha Incomplete 

Sanctions from 

Case 6F-12

1) All of the Pi Kappa Alpha Executive Board must meet together with the P.A.B. Director to go over current policies and turn in a signed attendance 

sheet to the Greek Standards Board mailbox by November 1st, 2012.

2) The Pi Kappa Alpha Executive Board must determine whose position responsibility it is to oversee various Greek Standards Board sanctions and add 

this responsibility to the applicable position descriptions. For instance, if Pi Kappa Alpha had been referred for a GAMMA violation, would it be the 

responsibility of the President or the Social Chairman to complete the sanctions? This document should be turned in to the Greek Standards Board 

mailbox by November 1st, 2012.

Completed



Standards 

Board
Pi Kappa Alpha

Fraternity & 

Sorority 

Programs Events 

with Alcohol 

Policy

1) Sanction letter must be read aloud to fraternity members during a chapter meeting so that the brothers of Pi Kappa Alpha begin to grasp the severity 

and risk of hosting un-registered events with alcohol.

2) Pi Kappa Alpha must invite your UAPD Officer Liaison to speak to your chapter on responsible consumption of alcohol before you will be permitted to 

host a GAMMA event. At least 80% of both active and new members must be present. A signed attendance sheet should be turned in to the Greek 

Standards Board mail box when this sanction has been completed.

3) The fraternity’s Health Advocate should obtain a presentation on alcohol awareness and educate the chapter on this topic by April 1st, 2013. At least 

80% of both active and new members must be present. A signed attendance sheet should be turned in to the Greek Standards Board mail box when 

this sanction has been completed. (If this sanction is completed at the same time as the Officer Liaison visit, only one attendance sheet is required.)

4) The chapter’s Sargent-At-Arms is required to attend the upcoming IFC Roundtable on Risk Management and subsequently meet with Jeremy Zilmer 

in the FSP Office to discuss potential valuable additions to the Pi Kappa Alpha risk management policies. Specifically, the chapter Sargent-At-Arms must 

create a new risk management policy with a specific protocol for assisting an endangered person within the chapter facility, should an emergency arise. 

The amended risk management policy/protocol should be turned in to the Greek Standards Board mail box by April 1st, 2013. 

5) All current live-in members of the fraternity must be TIPS-trained by April 1st, 2013. Additionally, it is strongly suggested that future live-ins be TIPS 

trained in subsequent semesters.

6) If Pi Kappa Alpha fraternity is found responsible of another violation of the University of Arizona’s Events with Alcohol Policies during the Spring 2013 

semester, the fraternity will, at the very least, be placed on a suspension of activities involving alcohol.

Completed

Dean of 

Students

Pi Kappa Phi Off-Campus 

Conduct, UA 

Alcohol Policy

Create a revised risk management plan and standards for live-in members, co-host alcohol awareness week for the fall 2012 semester, BASICS program Completed

Standards 

Board

Pi Kappa Phi Incomplete 

Sanctions from 

Case 7F-12

1) Pi Kappa Phi must have 80% of active members and 100% of new members for Fall 2012 complete the GAMMA Education quiz before your first 

registered GAMMA event or November 1st, 2012, whichever date is sooner.

Completed

Standards 

Board
Pi Kappa Phi

P.A.B. Policy 

Chapter 

Guidelines

1) The Pi Kappa Phi Executive Council must request a meeting with the Push America Club Executive Council, to be facilitated by Jeremy Zilmer in the 

FSP Office, to discuss the best ways to further separate Pi Kappa Phi fraternity from Push America Club during future events before December 5th, 

2012.

2) Pi Kappa Phi fraternity must present an informational session to its members about the differences between Push America philanthropy and Pi Kappa 

Phi fraternity and how the two are related or not related. At least 80% of brothers must attend the presentation and a sign-in sheet must be turned in 

to the Greek Standards Board mailbox by December 11th, 2012.

3) Before War of Roses 2013, the President of Pi Kappa Phi must write a letter to the Presidents of participating organizations explaining the 

involvement (or lack thereof) of Pi Kappa Phi fraternity in Push America Club’s War of Roses competition. 

NA

Dean of 

Students
Pi Kappa Phi UA Hazing Policy

1) Probation-any violation of the prohibited conduct items in the Student Code of Conduct, including failure to comply with these sanctions, will lead to 

further disciplinary action which could include suspension or expulsion from The University of Arizona. Probation is contingent upon whether or not the 

Action Plan given by Pi Kappa Phi national headquarters has been completed. 

NA

Dean of 

Students
Pi Kappa Phi

Off-Campus 

Conduct, UA 

Alcohol Policy, 

Other Published 

Rules

Loss of Campus Recognition until April 2016 Ongoing April 

2016



Dean of 

Students

Sigma Alpha 

Epsilon

Off- Campus 

Conduct 

Violations of 

Alcohol Policy 

and the UA 

Events with 

Alcohol Policy

1) Develop a Membership Accountability Plan 2) Partcipate in an organizational Review and create an Action Plan, No events with alcohol until both 

plans have been presented and submitted. 2) Probation-Probation-any violation of the prohibited conduct items in the Student Code of Conduct, 

including failure to comply with these sanctions, will lead to further disciplinary action which could include suspension or expulsion from the University 

of Arizona. Probation ends December 2013. 

Ongoing

Standards 

Board
Sigma Chi

P.A.B. Policy 

Chapter 

Guidelines

1) Sigma Chi must invite the Philanthropy Advisory Board to give a presentation to the chapter at least 3 weeks before Derby Days occurs during the Fall 

2013 semester.

2) Following the PAB presentation, at least 80% of the chapter must take and pass an online quiz regarding PAB procedures and policies.

3) In the Fall 2013 semester, 100% of all new members and 80% of active members must be TIPS trained before Derby Days is allowed to occur. TIPS 

training should be mandatory for all coaches and the risk management team.

4) Before the next Derby Days period occurs, a preliminary auction script and plan must be sent to and approved by PAB a minimum of two weeks in 

advance.

5) Sigma Chi must develop a detailed plan for how they will incorporate their “item” auction into Derby Days in a way that does not violate PAB policy 

and is a positive representation of the Greek community. The Greek Standards Board strongly suggests that Sigma Chi consider including in the auction 

plan several methods to make bidding smoother and less contentious, such as the use of bidding paddles or a designated bidder for each sorority. 

Sigma Chi should also consider making coaches ineligible to participate in the auction, so that the ability to win auction items between sorority chapters 

is more fair. This plan is due two weeks in advance of Derby Days along with the script.

6) The Greek Standards Board suggests that Sigma Chi consider involving the Diamond Children’s Medical Center during the talent show and auction by 

either inviting a representative to speak, or at least including information about the hospital before or during the event.

7) The Greek Standards Board strongly suggests that Sigma Chi consider hiring security in the future to help with crowd control and generally 

discourage rowdiness and intoxicated members from attending Derby Days events.

Ongoing

Dean of StudentsTau Kappa Epsilon
UA Hazing Policy

Loss of Campus Recognition

Fall 2016


